17th June 2009

WE MUST RESIST!

Appeal to the civil society of Azerbaijan
On the 18th June the NGO Coalition â€œCommittee to Protect Civil Societyâ€� 

(CPCS) will hold a forum with the aim of hindering the passing of amendments 

to the law â€œon NGOsâ€�, which seeks to destroy civil society in Azerbaijan. 

The joining of ALL civil activists, without exception, demonstrates the 

understanding shared by ALL of the potential catastrophe for the democratic 

development of society implied by these changes. We have already witnessed 

the following results from our appeals:

1.The leadership of the Council of Europe Samuel Zbogar, Minister of Foreign 

Affairs of Slovenia and Chairman-in-office of the Committee of Ministers of 

the Council of Europe, Lluis Maria de Puig, President of the Parliamentary 

Assembly of the Council of Europe Terry Davis and the Secretary General of 

the Council of Europe called on the authorities of Azerbaijan to postpone 

the decision on the proposed amendments.

2.On the 16th June the Director of Human Rights Watch sent a letter 

concerning the events to the the President of Azerbaijan.

A firm reaction is also expected from other international bodies.

In the coming days, we will come up against the following kind of obstacles: 

the strategies of â€œdivide and ruleâ€� and â€œbuy and suppressâ€� will be employed 

to their full extent. It is precisely these strategies that have destroyed 

the opposition and the unity of journalists, when one party was â€œelectedâ€� to 

Parliament and supported materially but the activists of another party were 

arrested (moreover, the parties then exchanged places), when certain 

newspapers were closed down, journalists arrested but others given financial 

encouragement. This policy is now being used against NGOs. It is crucial 

that we resist it.

We must resist:

●       every NGO, every coalition of NGOs, uniteâ€¦. Send protest letters 

on an hourly basis, appeal against the passing of the new amendments to the 

law (use the prepared texts of the â€œCommittee to Protect Civil Societyâ€�, 

write your own, reprint ours).

●        send these appeals by e-mail to the directors of the various 

organs of the Council of Europe and the European Union.

●         Send these appeals by e-mail to EVERY member of PACE and the 

European Parliament. These politicians are elected by the people and are in 

danger of losing the trust of their own electorate.

●        Send these appeals and information to the leading newspapers of 

the countries of the European Union: â€œThe Guardianâ€� of Britain, â€œLe Figaroâ€� 

of France amongst others. The freedom-loving citizens of Norway, Britain, 

Poland and other countries will demand that their own Government does not 

support authoritarian regimes.

These amendments to our law â€œon NGOsâ€� are even more severe than in 

Uzbekistan. In Kazakhstan and Kyrgyzstan local NGOs did not allow the 

passing of similar amendments. The mass resistance of the Kyrgyz and Kazakh 

people brought success! After discussion in the Parliament of Kyrgyzstan in 

February of 2009, the radical amendments were not passed, and in Kazakhstan 

the President did not sign the modified law.
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